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Survey of category C staff

The systematic introduction of computers into the Commission's departments and the
provision of informatics tools for staff of all categories have led to a significant change
in the nature of our work, particularly for C grade staff. It has therefore become a
matter of priority to analyse the changes in the duties of staff in this category.

The survey which DG DC is in the process of launching is aimed at finding out more
about the content and nature of the tasks performed by all C grade staff at the
Commission: secretaries, typists and clerical officers, whether officials, temporary staff
or auxiliary staff, and in all places of employment (Brussels, Luxembourg, Commission
Offices in the Community, Delegations, etc.). Over 5000 colleagues in category C will
be asked to take part in this study.

The survey is concerned solely with the content and nature of the work carried out by
category C staff. Its aim will be to gather a range of objectivé and quantified data, with
no qualitative assessment of either the quantity, the quality or the distribution of work.
The questionnaires, which are in the process of being prepared, have been drawn up with
this in mind.

Among other things, this survey should highlight the diversity of the tasks carried out by
C grade staff, give a clearer picture of the true requirements of the departments, and
identify specific training needs.

DG K last conducted an analysis of secretarial duties at the Commission in 1992 to look
into the problems and outline solutions.

The latest survey is different from the 1992 one in several ways: target groups (it is
addressed to clerical officers .too), content (it is confined to the duties of C grade staff)
and method (it will be based directly on the replies of the C grade staff themselves).

A project on this scale calls for a genuine scientific expertise. DG IX, in close
collaboration with the Statistical Office, has decided to employ an outside company,
World Systems, to assist on a strictly technical basis with establishing the methodology,
carrying out the survey and analysing the results.

A pilot survey will be launched early in November among a small group from three DCs:
DG V, DG XI and the Publications Office.

The results obtained at the end of this pilot stage will help in finalizing the questionnaires
so that the survey of all C staff can begin around 15 January 1997.

The final report is planned for May 1997.

Staff will be informed of the survey's findings, which will also be discussed with staff
representatives.
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